2017-TOWN OF SHERWOOD, CLARK COUNTY, WI. JUNE TOWN BOARD MEETING

June 13, 2017

The Town Board of Sherwood met Tuesday, June 13, 2017 at 6:00 p.m. at the Sherwood town Hall. All town board members present including clerk & treasurer. There were 6 town electors present. Adam Hanna from the DNR (game warden) was also present.

This meeting was published in the Pittsville Record and posted 3 places in the township. All town residents were notified by postcard regarding information on the possible no-wake ordinance.

The Pledge of Allegiance was recited. Adam Hanna gave a presentation on the pros and cons of making our lake a no-wake lake. He presented us with the handbook of Wisconsin Boating Laws and responsibilities. It reviews boating basics, required equipment, operations on the water-unlawful operations, accidents, diving, fishing, obstructing navigation and everything we need know when on the water. Discussed boating accidents, requirements for personal watercraft operations including having lifejackets for everyone on board, requirements for towing skiers, vessel capacity and all navigational rules, The DNR cannot enforce a no-wake lake ordinance. All questions were answered before Adam Hanna left the town hall. No motion was made at this time for or against the no-wake ordinance. Lets see what happens, this topic will be brought up again next year.

Chairman Andy called the June monthly meeting to order. Minutes of the previous meeting were read. One correction-the township picnic will be held on Sunday, August 13 instead of the 12th. A motion by Curtis Anding, seconded by Ken Schwanebeck to accept the minutes with the one correction. Motion carried. Peggi Schwanebeck gave the treasurer's report. As of May 31, 2017 there is \$45,665.05 in the checking account.

CORRESPONDENCE: Received Clark County Land Conservation Map from the Courthouse. Randy Gratz's check got lost in the mail and his taxes were not paid on time and the escrow account wanted us to pay the late fee. The Wisconsin Towns Association said "no". The barricades and bridge end signs were received so we can now replace more culverts.

MEETINGS: Chairman Andy attended the WTA meeting held in Clark County on May 22, 2017.

ROADS/GRAVEL: JJ Brush Cutting Service will mow our ditches before June 30th. John Mason of Fahrner Construction sent bid prices for Chip Seal coating all of Badger Avenue South and Dyer Road to Lake. This topic will be discussed at our town board meeting in July 2017. The town board will contact John Cepress on where and when he can haul town gravel. The new culverts were delivered recently replacing the 36" to 42" as recommended by the County. More information was required by FEMA. We hope this is all they need.

LIQUOR/BEER LICENSE RENEWAL: After discussing this topic, a motion by Chairman Andy, seconded by Supervisor Ken Schwanebeck to leave all charges the same as last year. Motion carried.

PAY BILLS: Board approved checks #3620 thru #363 \ Our next town board meeting will be held Tuesday, July 11, 2017 at 6:00 p.m. at the Sherwood Town Hall. A motion by Andy seconded by Curtis to adjourn. Motion carried. Meeting adjourned. (7:25 pm)

Respectively submitted:

(Mrs.) Alene Jacobson, Town Clerk

Transcribed: 06-14-2017